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GRANTS SUB-COMMITTEE – 14 AUGUST 2019 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

MIN GRANTS - 14 08 2019 

   

 Grants Sub-Committee  

   

 Wednesday 14 August 2019 at 2pm  

   

 Present: Provost Brennan, Councillors Brooks, J McEleny and Murphy.  

   

 Chair: Councillor Brooks presided.  

   

 In attendance: Corporate Director Education, Communities & Organisational 
Development, Head of Culture, Communities & Educational Resources, Service 
Manager, Community Learning & Development, Community Safety & Resilience and 
Sport, Mr P MacDonald (for Head of Legal & Property Services) and Ms D Sweeney 
(Legal & Property Services). 

 

   

 The following paragraphs are submitted for information only, having been dealt 

with under the powers delegated to the Sub-Committee. 

 

   

468 Apologies, Substitutions and Declarations of Interest 468 

   

 An apology for absence was intimated on behalf of Councillor MacLeod.  

   

 No declarations of interest were intimated.  

   

469 Grant Conditions for Bowling Clubs 469 

   

 There was submitted a report by the Corporate Director Education, Communities & 
Organisational Development requesting the withdrawal of the pay-per-play condition for 
this year’s Grants to Voluntary Organisations (GTVO) which was agreed by the Grants 
Sub-Committee at its meeting on 19 June 2019. 

 

 Decided:  

 (1) that Standing Orders be suspended and that the decision to award grants to 
bowling clubs for 2019/20 be not conditional on providing a pay-per-play facility for non-
members; and 

 

 (2) that guidance and procedures for Grants to Voluntary Organisations be fully 
reviewed for 2020 and a report be submitted to a future meeting of the Education & 
Communities Committee. 

 

 


